## THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN

DEPARTMENT OF
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

May 17, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I want to acknowledge receiving your letter of May 14th and let you know that I will be more than glad to cooperate with you in the suggestion you have to offer. It has been mighty fine of you to play in Lincoln as you have for the past few years and anything you can suggest that we can work out in our schedule making, I assure you we will be glad to do to cooperate with your best interests.

Isn't there some way we can get our group together and work out this schedule before Friday night? If we let this schedule making go until after our banquet, it drags on until the small hours of the morning when we could be enjoying the occasion with the rest of the boys. Why don't you suggest a meeting for Friday morning.

Cordially yours

W. H. Browne
Basketball Coach

WHB: JS